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MINUTES 
January 11, 2016
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Mark Lancaster


Chairman
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County

Excused Absence:

Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Lancaster declared a quorum and called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the November 9, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Schultz presented his report as follows:
1. The LNMC 2nd Quarter Activity Report is in the Commissioner’s packets for their review.
2. There are several FERC applications and permits to review this meeting.
3. Pending for review at a future meeting is Lincoln County’s Water Treatment Plant Expansion.
4. The FERC application for Stutts Marina reviewed on November was completed with the addition of two agency documents and an electronic vote was taken of the commissioners who voted unanimously to approve the application.
5. Pending is an application for the Town of Mooresville Utilities FERC Conveyance.
6. Pending is a no wake buoy application from the Peninsula Property Owners.
7. Discussions have been underway with the Mecklenburg Parks and Rec regarding the swim beach at Ramsey Creek and the placement of no wake buoys.
Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Officer Brinzey reported that due to weather activity for the month was slow. There were 42 calls with 0 citation issued for the month of December. A total of 327 service hours were utilized along with 0 training hours. 
Iredell County Sheriff
No report.
Catawba County
It was reported there were 313 hours patrolled on land, 0 hours on the water and 48 training hours. There were 57 calls for service and 428 property checks made during the month. 
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson reported that as of March 1st, Catawba County will have 2 new officers after not have any for the last year. Also, District 7, Lincoln and Catawba Counties, will have a new commissioner, Mike Johnson. He then reviewed the annual statistics for Iredell County. Officer Robertson presented the commissioners with a list of training courses so they can be placed on the LNMC website. This week a follow up meeting to the training exercise conducted last year will be held to finalize guidelines for emergency response to large boating incidents occurring on the lake. 
At the end of Officer’s Robertson report, Chairman Lancaster announced that the supporters of Lake Norman lost a dear friend with the passing of Jack Williams. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level is at 97.7 with the target being 95.4. Joe informed the Commissioners and those in attendance that on November 25, 2015, the Federal Regulatory Commission (FERC) issued the New License for the Catawba-Wateree Hydroelectric Project. The New License was effective November 1, 2015 and has a term of 40 years. In response to a question about the length of time it took to receive the New License, Joe provided the following information: 
Beginning in 2003, representatives from 85 stakeholder groups met during a three year period. This collaborative process resulted in the Comprehensive Relicensing Agreement (CRA) which was submitted with the New License application to the FERC in 2006. The application process was delayed by several challenges which were successfully resolved. Joe reviewed the provisions of the license and stated an application has been submitted to extend the license by 10 years. 

Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported on the various activities conducted by the USCG Auxiliary and the statistics of those activities for 2015 Some of these statistics are: On-water patrol hours – 722, SAR Incidents – 6, Vessel Safety Checks – 31 and Public education Students – 163. He then reviewed future plans and events with a major effort being directed to developing a radio communication relay network on Lake Norman and Lake Wiley for the USCG. 

Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd announced that he will be the new past Commander with Lou Schwartz becoming the new Commander. Richard reviewed the new schedule of vessel safety checks and safe boating classes for this year. 
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

No report and the work has been completed so this item will be removed from future agendas.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec

Peter Cook gave a brief recap on the placement of buoys around the new swim area.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Caldwell presented the water quality reports for the months of September and November. The Lake Use Support Index remains high for both months with the only Lake Cornelius being slightly lower quality but still at a high level.
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Wilson announced that Loon Tours will be conducted on 1/16 and 1/23. Two pontoon boats will be used which will hold 20 people per boat. Gene Vaughan will be the tour guide. Gene Vaughan is the new Chairperson for Island Habitat and there will be a public meeting on 2/4 for those interested in Adopt an Island. For the Osprey nesting season, preparations are underway for new platforms for Osprey and Blue Herons. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
 No comments
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Executive Director Schultz reviewed the Notice to Lake Norman Boaters. Missing sign on Marker 2 is ordered as well as the sign at Marker H2. The lights on Marker 1 and 2 have been ordered. Other items on the report were discussed in more detail. A member of the audience advised that the bridge buoy at Highway150-Midway is out of position and this will be added to the list.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
The Boater Education
No Report

Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None 
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications:

None
Variances
None
PERMITS: 
Expansion of Boathouse at Ramsey Creek. Peter Cook representing the Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec briefly described the project which has been reviewed electronically by the LNMC Commissioners. Commissioner Gerke made a motion for the LNMC to endorse this project with a letter. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Sample and it was passed unanimously.
Duke Energy River Bend Steam Water Withdrawal. This project was presented at the last LNMC meeting in November as well as the LNMC Commissioners have been sent materials on the project. Motion was made by Commissioner Sample to endorse this project with a letter. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Additional Slalom Ski Course. Martin Mancuso, representing the Lake Norman Ski Club, reviewed this request to add another slalom ski course at Blythe Landing. The neighbors in the area have no objections and the course will not create a problem with area boaters. Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve this additional course. Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
FERC Applications
Duke Energy Coal Combustion Products Group. At the LNMC October meeting, Duke Energy made a presentation on this project. In summary, they are asking the LNMC for approval to perform the necessary maintenance at the existing Active Ash Basin primary discharge structure, as presented in the Duke Energy Lake Services FERC application. Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve this project as represented in the FERC application. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
NCDOT/Mooresville FERC Conveyance. Barry McKinnon, representing the Town of Mooresville, reviewed the project which will install a water and sewer line with the new bridge on S.R. 1302 over Cornelius Creek, Lake Norman.
Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve this application. Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Administrative Matters 
The LNMC FY 2016/17 budget was submitted for review and approval. Commissioner Sample moved to approve the budget as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

